White’s Creek Property Owner’s Association January 2016 Newsletter
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      Happy New Year      

January 2015 WC Board Mtg. Recap
The meeting was called to order at 7pm on Monday, January 4, 2016 and the following members were present:  Joe Cusick, President; George Moran – Roads and Grounds; Joe Keefer; and Stan and Laura Wildesen.  

Business reviewed:
---Annual meeting is scheduled for March 19 at 9:00 am at the Millville Fire Hall
---Please remember to subscribe to the Millville Volunteer Fire Company (membership) via the annual donation.  Your donation is what funds the MVFC and the all important ambulance service that you expect to serve you when you need it.

---New pool management contract signed.
---Reviewed long term capital needs for eventual repaving cost of our roads; an annual assessment starting sooner, rather than later, is the most prudent.
---Working on fine print in snow removal contract for 2016.

---It is time to install Hi Vis road/lawn edge markers to avoid snow plow damage to your yard frontage.
---Working on plan for speed bumps.
--Sink holes in marina parking area to be repaired this month.  Repair costs will be shared with Sussex Conservation District.
The next board meeting is scheduled for February 1, 2016 at Joe Keefer’s home.
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Thanks to Coleen Coale for this review .

The January coffee was held at the Einstein home and our hosts, Cathleen and Tim made everyone feel welcomed.  Friends and neighbors were ready to catch up with each other after the busy holiday season while enjoying coffee, juices and a variety of delicious breakfast foods.  From the social committee, Sue Rothenhoefer commented:  January 21 dinner to be held at Bear Trap (The Den); the WC food drive donated 268 pounds of food items to the needy; while the holidays have ended, there is still an ongoing need for food (peanut butter, canned goods, etc.) and the Rothenhoefers will continue to receive and make deliveries to the food bank.  
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 Happy 2016 !
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Monthly coffees are held on first Wed @ 10am
 Wed, Feb 3, Sue and Dick Rothenhoefer
                        303 Jaclyn Drive
 Wed, Mar 2, Roberta and Brian Staley

                        773 Hickman Drive

Wed, April 6, TBA
Cont’d on page two
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January Dinner
The thought of a pending snow storm was a great incentive for neighbors to take advantage of a night out and in that regard, The Den at Bear Trap was the place to be this past Thursday evening.  Everyone gathered in the bar for a before dinner drink, Irish coffee and all; then off to the dining room we went for offerings of half price wood stone pizza, salmon, Tuscan Eggplant, etc.  Our good spirited servers did their best to keep the food and drinks flowing, always a challenge with our large group.  There can be “hiccups” in this process, but never in the purpose of the evening …..To enjoy the company of neighbors...no hiccups there!
Upcoming Dinners
Drinks @ 5:30 pm/Dinner @ 6:00pm
Thursday, February 18, 2016

The Penquin

105 Garfield Pwky, Bethany Beach
Please call Sue Rothenhoefer by 2/16 @539-5127
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Thursday, March 10, 2016

 Irish Eyes 

213 Anglers Rd., Lewes
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Other Announcements
The White’s Creek Board is seeking new board members (three year term); if you are interested or want to nominate someone, please contact Joe Cusick @ 829 8306 or jvcusick@yahoo.com.
WCPOA Annual Meeting

Saturday, March 19 @ 9:00 am

Millville Fire Hall

Check out our blog at:  http://wcmanor.wordpress.com
Access the By-Laws, rules-roads & grounds, past newsletters, and social news.

Thanks, again, to all who supported the WC Food Drive.  We collected 268 lbs of food goods and 10-$10 grocery gift cards.  The Rothenhoefers will continue to receive/deliver food items for those less fortunate.  Drop off contributions @ 303 Jaclyn Dr./539-5127
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Stay safe out there as this predicted winter storm sets in.  Please remember…..
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Install Hi Vis road/lawn edge markers to your yard frontage to avoid snow plow damage.
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